
Coronavirus  –  numbers  and
changes to self-isolation and
travel

From  today  self-isolation  period
guidance has changed as announced
on Wednesday, and guidance on tests
for international travel has also
been amended.
Today marks another milestone as the millionth confirmed case
of Covid-19 was reported. As at today the number of positive
cases since the beginning of the pandemic is 1,010,660.

Cabinet Secretary for Health Humza Yousaf said: “The past two
years have undoubtedly been some of the toughest this country
has  faced  in  peacetime  and  as  we  hit  the  one  millionth
confirmed  COVID-19  case  in  Scotland,  it  is  important  to
acknowledge the huge toll the pandemic has had on us all.

“We have all been affected by the covid crisis in some way or
another and my thoughts remain with everyone who has lost a
loved one.

“The immense pressure the virus has also put on our NHS cannot
be understated and I’d like thank every single person across
our health and social care sectors who have worked so hard to
look after us.

“As we continue to navigate our way through the pandemic, all
of us can play a part in helping to keep everyone safe by
getting vaccinated. I would urge anyone who is eligible to get
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their vaccines and boosters as soon as possible, it really
could save your life.”

TRAVEL

From Friday people may come to Scotland without the need for a
test before departing if they are fully vaccinated or under
the age of 18. Self-isolation will not be required on arrival.
But travellers to Scotland will need to take a test on or
before Day 2 – either a lateral flow or a PCR test. These new
measures apply to all areas of the UK.

SELF-ISOLATION

Anyone  who  tests  positive  for  Covid-19,  regardless  of
vaccination  status,  must  still  self-isolate  for  10  days.
However, from tomorrow, 6 January, new cases will be advised
they can end self-isolation if they don’t have a fever and
test negative on a Lateral Flow Device (LFD) on Day 6 and
again at least 24 hours later.

Triple vaccinated close contacts of those who test positive,
both household and non-household, or those under the age of 18
and four months, do not need to isolate as long as they return
a negative LFD test result each day for seven consecutive
days, and remain fever free.

In this last week 108,046 people tested positive for the first
time. The Office of National Statistics reported that for the
week to 31 December 2021 1 in 20 people living in private
households had coronavirus.

Today there is a * next to the total number of positive cases
which have been reported as there is a delay in test results
being recorded.


